BF Steering Committee Minutes 23 Jan., 2006 
Those Present: Terry Frueh, Bill Florea, Scott Voney, John Johnson, Bob Lerch, Scott Schulte 

Meeting ran 2.25 hours
EPT Indexing:

Kathy Doisy is on board to identify EPT to the species level. The caveat is that for it to be affordable for her to do it, Terry needs to collect the samples (Kathy will train him).  Scott Voney mentioned that MDC has equipment Terry could use (namely, some smaller kick nets, and possibly some extra hip waiters). 

Stakeholder Committee:


The previous Stakeholder meeting was discussed.  It was mentioned that the Stakeholders had a lot of questions about the economics section, and requested looking into other sources of information.  They also had a hard time doing the vision elements exercise since Terry did not do an adequate job of explaining it, and many had not yet received it in the mail.  They have received an updated version of the exercise with the final steps of the plan fleshed out so they understand exactly how they are going to finish the plan, and the context of the exercise. 

The agenda was set for their next meeting, wherein they will do a second reading of chapter 2, first reading of chapter 4, revisit the economics section of chapter 1, and the vision elements exercise. 

Cost-share Program:
A teacher at New Haven Elementary School wants to put in rain garden, which the group agreed was an appropriate location and use of funds.
It was mentioned that there was a big meeting of several UMC professors, Bill, Terry, Karen Miller, Darwin Hindman, and Dr. John Gardener (who is in charge of the Discovery Ridge Research Park at UMC South Farms).  Dr. Gardener seemed excited about the idea of having LID implemented there; Terry is on the agenda to discuss it at their Jan. 30th planning meeting. 

Scott Voney said he would contact Paul Calvert about MDC administering the project’s cost-share program.  

Maintenance agreements are required as part of the cost-share contracts; we had the idea to use a deed restriction to help enforce them (similar to on-site sewer restrictions).  It was clarified that funds need to be obligated by the end of the project, although not necessarily disbursed.  Also, all demonstrations require some type of interpretive sign for educational purposes. 
Terry will create a composite map of the final maps (6.0E, 7.3E, & 8.2B) for the three models from the SWSA.  The map will serve to indicate the higher priority locations in the greater watershed. 
The project will also pursue some type of onsite sewer pumpout program.  We can do a few demos to entice people, have Randy Miles discuss the end product of those pumpouts and attendees can get coupons to have part of their sewer pumpout paid for.  We would also like to start some type of database collecting info on when places were pumped out, possibly in conjunction with Boone County Health Dept funded potentially with cost-share funds. 

Terry will work up a presentation for the entire cost-share program soon for everyone to see before the open house. 

Policy Committee:

We agreed that it was important for them to have a meeting soon to keep them up to date and involved in the process.  The agenda will cover the cost-share program, a Stakeholder update (the Policy Committee will receive chapters the Stakeholders have completed), and giving them time to discuss what their respective agencies are doing in the watershed.  

Open House:

The open house is set for Feb. 28th, same place as last year.  There were no comments about the post cards, so they will be mailed soon. Terry will send out invites to groups that may be interested in displaying.  The displays will be set up similarly as at last year’s open house. 
Development Workshop:

We are aiming to do some type of workshop geared towards the development community in April.  We hope to get people from Lenexa, KS to present, and some other local projects as well (Bear Creek Prairie, Methodist conference center bioretention, etc.).  It will start at 6 or 6:30, be over by ~8, and have a light supper.  Pre-registration will be required so that we know how much food to get. 
